
Dear members of the House Committee on Rules,

I am writing to express my opposition to Oregon House Bill 3509, which proposes
the implementation of ranked-choice voting (RCV) for all statewide elections. 
While the goal of the bill is to improve our democratic process, I believe that 
implementing RCV would be a step in the wrong direction.

One of the main concerns with RCV is its complexity. RCV requires voters to rank
candidates in order of preference, which can be confusing and time-consuming for 
many voters. This is especially true in any contest with many candidates, resulting 
in an exponentially large ballot that resembles a Sudoku puzzle. Here's an example
from a mayoral election from the other Portland:

Any vertical or horizontal line will result in this being a spoiled ballot with RCV.

In contrast, the STAR (Score Then Automatic Runoff) voting system is much 
simpler and more intuitive. With STAR voting, voters simply rate each candidate 
on a scale of 0 to 5, and the candidate with the highest average score is 
automatically entered into a runoff with the candidate who received the second-
highest score. Signatures are being gathered to put STAR on the ballot via petition 
2024-011.



Another issue with RCV is that it can lead to strategic voting. Voters may feel 
compelled to rank a less-preferred candidate higher in order to prevent their least-
preferred candidate from winning. This can be especially problematic in elections 
with more than two candidates, where the outcomes can be unpredictable and 
difficult to anticipate (see: the recent Alaska election). STAR voting avoids this 
issue by allowing voters to give each candidate a score that reflects their true level 
of support, including, when appropriate, the same level of support.

In conclusion, while I appreciate the goal of improving our democratic process, I 
do not believe that implementing ranked-choice voting is the best way to achieve 
this goal. I urge you not to move HB 3509 forward and let petition 2024-011 bring
STAR to voters.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,
Damien Erlund
5729 SE 46th Ave
Portland Oregon


